More malpractice-insurance protests scheduled 
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TRENTON -- Doctors were scheduled to protest malpractice insurance costs Wednesday at the offices of key legislators, in the third day of a statewide doctors' work slowdown. 
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Irene Kapsaskis, executive director of the Union County Medical Society, which represents 800 doctors, said the slowdown would continue despite a a compromise legislative leaders reached Tuesday to ease the malpractice crisis. The professional group representing New Jersey physicians said it won't support the proposed legislation because it might worsen the situation. 

"Protest plans are going forward until it's in writing," Kapsaskis said Wednesday. 

Since Monday, doctors across the state have been withholding nonemergency care and attending protests and rallies over skyrocketing insurance premiums. More than 4,000 doctors rallied in front of the Statehouse on Tuesday chanting "Tort reform now!" 

The legislative compromise would put a limit of probably $300,000 on pain-and-suffering damages paid out by malpractice insurers, said Sen. Joseph R. Vitale, co-chair of the Senate Health, Human Services and Senior Citizens Committee. 

The deal was worked out in a closed-door meeting of Democrats and Republicans in the state Senate on Tuesday. 

For larger malpractice awards and settlements, the excess would come from a new catastrophic trust fund. Money for the fund would come primarily from an annual surcharge on all health insurers of $2 to $3 for each person they cover, plus fees amounting to $15 per year for all New Jersey doctors and lawyers. 

"It's just a matter of working out the details," Vitale said. He said a bill could be ready for a vote by next week. 

New Jersey doctors have been seeking a firm cap of $250,000 on pain-and-suffering damages -- those paid on top of awards for patients' medical bills and lost wages. Doctors say such a cap has held down malpractice premiums in 24 other states. 

John Shaffer, spokesman for the Medical Society of New Jersey, said the Senate proposal would take money out of the health-care system by surcharging insurers and doctors, and could encourage more malpractice suits going to trial. That's because malpractice plaintiffs often settle cases for the amount of the doctor's policy limit. 

"We're encouraged that there is some talk on physician liability (but this) isn't the way to go," Shaffer said. 

He said doctors who had decided to stay out of their offices for several days likely will still do so. 

The American Medical Association considers New Jersey and 11 other states to be in crisis, with 30 others and the District of Columbia having problems with malpractice insurance. Last month, doctors in Florida, Mississippi and West Virginia temporarily stopped some patient services. 

Since some of New Jersey's 22,000 doctors started a work slowdown Monday, some hospitals have seen an increase in emergency department visits, mostly among the elderly and children with typical winter ills.

